
District English Learner Advisory Committee 
March 11, 2016 

Education Resource Center 
9:00 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. 

 
1. Call to Order   Bonner Montler called the meeting to order at 9:17 a.m. 

 
2. Welcome Potluck/ Breakfast and Introductions  Bonner invited the committee to enjoy breakfast items. 

 
3. Reading an Approval of January Minutes 

Bonner Montler reviewed the January DELAC meeting minutes. Marisela Lopez-Villalva motioned to 
approve. Lupe Brambila seconded the motion. Ayes voted to approve the minutes.  
 

4. Public Communication  
 A parent asked to address the letter received regarding the lawsuit. Bonner stated that it would be 
addressed at the questions portion of the meeting. 
 

5. Child Nutrition – Cathy Abel Director of Food Services 
Cathy Abel explained the national school lunch program is funded by the state and federal government 
and has guidelines the district must follow. She addressed the issue of children wasting food. 
 

6. Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP) – Stakeholder Input Session – Bonner Montler, 
Coordinator, Assessments and EL Department 
Bonner Montler reviewed the LCAP summary document of which each member received a copy. He 
requested the committee review, discuss, and comment in the areas of Conditions of Learning, Pupil 
Outcomes, and Engagement. After reviewing the LCAP, members provided feedback on the posters for 
each area. 
 

7. SBAC Test Resources 
The Santee website contains Smarter Balanced practice test samples through the “Student Resource” tab. 
 

8. Reclassification Criteria 2015 – Bonner Montler – Coordinator, Assessment and EL Department 
Bonner displayed a Reclassification worksheet used to determine if a student will be reclassified. The 
reclassification celebration will be on April 12 at 6:00 p.m. 
 

9. Next DELAC    
The next DELAC meeting is scheduled for May 6, 2016 from 9:00 – 10:30 a.m. at the Educational         
Resource Center (ERC). 
 

10. Questions and Concerns 
A question was raised about the Morgan-Hill lawsuit. Bonner explained that the Santee website provides 
more information including a form to be completed and mailed in to prevent information from being 
released. 
A question regarding scholarship opportunities was presented. Bonner stated that would be discussed at 
the next meeting. 
 

11. Adjournment  The meeting was adjourned at 11:16. 


